
 

March 2018                                                  NEWSLETTER 

It’s been exceptionally cold in Mexico along the border.  Most homes and churches do not have any heat 

and has been hard for them to get out for church.  The attendance has been down a little these months 

because of the cold and people being sick and in the hospital. The pastors take food when they visit them 

in their homes and hospitals as the hospitals do not provide very much food, if any.  We give out a lot of 

food, blankets and clothing during hardships like this winter season has been, but our God is good to 

provide. 

Lupita’s sewing class has been making quilts 

and have done a very good job. 

We also gave out several sewing machines after these 

women completed their first year. 

The 2nd story apartment above church of Templo Divino Redendor for pastor Mimi Garcia is coming 

along.  The plumbing has been installed, the ceiling, walls and sheetrock are up and ready for painting. 

Next is electrical work and building a few kitchen cabinets and counter top.  Thank you for helping us 

with this project. It will be a blessing to them for a long time.  She is very dedicated to this work. 

 

The first of March, Lorene, (mom) came down with pneumonia and was hospitalized a couple of days to 

get it all under control but she is now home recuperating, doing much better and taking her meds. It’s 

critical because of her age of 97, but as you know, she has a strong constitution.   

 

We continue receiving food and clothing and other things each month to give where needed and are very 

grateful for it.  Things go from bad to worse in a lot of cases for them and it is a huge blessing. 

 

The cartel picked up one of our pastor’s son-in-law and the family was requested to pay ransom, which 

they did, then the next day the cartel came back and told them he would not be coming back.  This is how 

serious it is in Mexico.  Please pray for the family.  It’s a sad situation all around. Pray for the work, pray 

for our protection, pray for the Lord’s will to be done in all of our work.  

 

Working together in Ministry, 

Phyllis Stone Martin and Lorene Stone   


